[image: image1.wmf]
Metropolitan King County Council

Utilities Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	
	Name:
	Peggy Dorothy

	Proposed No.:
	2002-0598 and 2002-0599
	Date:
	December 16, 2002


SUBJECT: 

Proposed Ordinance 2002-0598:  AN ORDINANCE relating to the transfer of a portion of Lakehaven Utility District to Highline Water District for the purpose of providing water service to the area known as Cashmere Manor Property Transfer; amending Ordinance 14479, Section 2, and repealing Ordinance 14479, Section 4.
Proposed Ordinance 2002-0599:  AN ORDINANCE relating to the transfer of a portion of Lakehaven Utility District to Highline Water District for the purpose of providing water service to the area known as Verzani Property Transfer, amending Ordinance 14480, Section 2, and repealing Ordinance 14480, Section 4.
SUMMARY:  Proposed Ordinance 2002-0598 would amend Ordinance 14479, which conditionally approved a transfer of property from the Lakehaven Utility District’s service area to the Highline Water District’s service area.  Proposed Ordinance 2002-0599 would make identical changes to Ordinance 14480, which conditionally approved the transfer of a second parcel of property from the Lakehaven Utility District’s service area to the Highline Water District’s service area.
The transfer of these two parcels of property was approved by the King County council on September 23, 2002.  At the request of executive staff, the council conditioned its approval of the transfers on the assignment to Highline Water District of Lakehaven Utility District’s rights and responsibilities under terms and conditions of a franchise agreement with King County.  The condition required the council’s approval, by ordinance, of the franchise assignment before the transfer would be final.

Subsequently, executive staff advised that the transfer areas do not contain any county right-of way that would require a franchise for the utility.  This makes the assignment of the terms of the Lakehaven Utility District unnecessary for the two transferred properties.  In order for the transfers to be finalized, the Prosecuting Attorney’s office has advised that the conditions on the transfer must be repealed.

Proposed Ordinance 2002-0598 and Proposed Ordinance 2002-0599 would repeal the conditions and allow the transfer between Lakehaven Utility District and the Highline Water District to be completed.

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Proposed Ordinance 2002-0598

2. Proposed Ordinance 2002-0599
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